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Title Registration 

 
REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 

 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 112 of Block 1, 
contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320320, situated in the Village of  Uduwawala within the Grama Niladhari Division of No.  417 - 
Uduwawala West in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, referred to 
in Notice No. 32/0723 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2210/39 of 23rd February, 2021 in 
terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

 

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
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SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
   

  (Hectare) 

 

 1:112 0 .0 321 K onara  Rajapa k rha  M t diyanrelag e   790 0 1440 5V Ft ll 1rt Clarr St aject to the  _ 

    Sajitha  Wathsala Bandara  Rajapa k rha      m ortg a g e  

    No. 11/C, Udt v av ala, K att g a rtota     No. 329 and 

         dated 20 17.0 1.10   

         to the Com m ercial Bank   

         W ith the rig ht  

         to accerr v ith  

         reruitt de of  

         rheet No. 0 1 

          Parcel No. 10 8  
 
EOG 04 - 0002/1 
 

 
REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 

 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 65 of Block 3, 
contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320320, situated in the Village of  Uduwawala within the Grama Niladhari Division of No.  417 - 
Uduwawala West in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, referred to 
in Notice No. 32/0601 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2004/42 of 30th January, 2017 in 
terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

 

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
  (Hectare) 

 

 1:65 0 .0 376 Heennarang e Priyang ani W eerarathna   62689150 0 V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    Other nam e Heennarang e Priyang ani  

    Dark on  

    No. 45/2, W arathenna W alav v a,  

    Udt v av ala,  K att g a rtota  
 
EOG 04 - 0002//2 
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REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 40 : 1 and 40 : 2 of 
Block 1, contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320324, situated in the Village of  Ranawana within the Grama Niladhari Division of  
No.  410 - Ranawana East in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, 
referred to in Notice No. 32/0430 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 1795/10 of 29th 
January, 2013 in terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

 

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel   Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
   

              (Hectare) 

 

 40 :1 0 .1344 Dona Padm anayani Baddeuithana  19577790 1627  Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    No. 129, Ranav ana Road,  

    K att g a rtota  

 40 :2 0 .0 760  Dona Padm anayani Baddeuithana  19577790 1627  Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    No. 129, Ranav ana Road,  

    K att g a rtota  
  
EOG 04 - 0002/3 
 
 

REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 129 of Block 2, 
contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320326, situated in the Village of  Uduwawala within the Grama Niladhari Division of No.  418 - 
Uduwawala North in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, referred 
to in Notice No. 32/0441 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 1803/17 of 25th March, 2013 in 
terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

 

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
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SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
   

              (Hectare) 

 

 1:129 0 .0 272 K aralt v inne M t diyanrelag e Sharhini 735830 0 23V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    Seedeui Dilt m  K t m ari K aralt uinna   

    No. 152, Udt v av ala, K att g a rtota  
 
EOG 04 - 0002/4 
 
 

REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 191, 1 : 201 and  
1 : 221 of Block 3, contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320326, situated in the Village of  Uduwawala within the Grama Niladhari 
Division of No.  418 - Uduwawala North in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the 
Province of Central, referred to in Notice No. 32-0457 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 
1825-20 of 28th August, 2013 in terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

 

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
  (Hectare) 

 

 1:191 0 .0 0 93 Nav arathna W arala  M t diyanrelag e   530 784495V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    St nil Shantha  Nav arathna   

    No. A 15 B/C 1/36, Ranpok t nt g am a,  

    Nitta m at v a  

 1:20 1 0 .1166 Nav arathna W arala  M t diyanrelag e   530 784495V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    St nil Shantha  Nav arathna   

    No. A 15 B/C 1/36, Ranpok t nt g am a,  

    Nitta m at v a  

 1:221 0 .0 819 Nav arathna W arala  M t diyanrelag e   530 784495V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    St nil Shantha  Nav arathna   

    No. A 15 B/C 1/36, Ranpok t nt g am a,  

    Nitta m at v a  
 
EOG 04 - 0002/5 
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REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 7 : 3, 7 : 4, 7 : 5 and  
7 : 8 of Block 6, contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320328, situated in the Village of  Udabokalawela within the Grama Niladhari 
Division of No.  411 - Udabokalawela in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province 
of Central, referred to in Notice No. 32/0693 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2156/25 of 
02nd January, 2020 in terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

 

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
   

               (Hectare) 

 

 7:3 0 .0 326 W atag oda  G edara  Lahirt  Chatht rang a   19872740 3446  Ft ll 1rt Clarr W ith the rig ht  _ 

    No. 126/4/1, Udaaok alav ela,     to accerr v ith  

    Am aathenna      reruitt de of  

         rheet No. 0 1  

         Parcel No. 184 and  

         rheet No. 0 7  

         parcel No. 0 5  

         W ith the rig ht  

         to v ell reruitt de of 

          rheet No. 0 7 

          Parcel No. 0 4  

 7:4 0 .0 0 0 3 Priuate   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ For t re v ell 

          rheet No. 0 7 Parcel 

           No. 0 1, 0 2 and 0 3  

 7:5 0 .0 142 Priuate   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ To accerr   

          rheet No. 0 7 Parcel 

           No. 0 1, 0 2, 0 3, 0 4,  

          0 6, 0 7 and 0 8 

 7:8 0 .0 562 W eerarek ara  M t diyanrelag e Bom t re 19792990 4296  Ft ll 1rt Clarr W ith the rig ht  _ 

    G edara  Tik iri Banda      to accerr v ith  

    No. 128/4, Udaaok alav ela,     reruitt de of  

    Am aathenna       rheet No. 0 1  

         Parcel No. 184 and  

         rheet No. 0 7  

         Parcel No. 0 5  

 
 
EOG 04 - 0002/6 
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REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 8 : 1 of Block 1, 
contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320330, situated in the Village of  kondadeniya within the Grama Niladhari Division of No.  423 - 
Kondadeniya in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, referred to in 
Notice No. 32/0604 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2007/01 of 20th February, 2017 in 
terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

 

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
   

               (Hectare) 

 

 8:1 0 .0 0 75 K art nadhipathig e Diyer Bandt la   90 1410 356V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    Am aratht ng a   

    No. 328/8, Dehiyalav atta,  

    K ondadeniya, K att g a rtota  
 
EOG 04 - 0002/7 
 
 
 

REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 17 : 1 and 17 : 2 of 
Block 3, contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320331, situated in the Village of  Thiththapajjala within the Grama Niladhari Division of 
No.  461 - Thittapajjala in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, 
referred to in Notice No. 32/0495 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 1881/21 of 24th 
September, 2014 in terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

 

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
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SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
   

              (Hectare) 

 

 17:1 0 .0 253 Rajapa k rha  Era m t dt  Ang e Seelav athi  19497480 0 922  Ft ll 1rt Clarr W ith the rig ht  _ 

    No. 30 /5, Hapt k ott v a,     to accerr v ith  

    Ja m at g ahapitiya      reruitt de of  

         Sheet No. 0 2 

          Parcel No. 135   

 17:2 0 .0 258 Rajapa k rha  Era m t dt  Ang e Seelav athi  19497480 0 922  Ft ll 1rt Clarr W ith the rig ht  _ 

    No. 30 /5, Hapt g oda,     to accerr v ith  

    Ja m at g ahapitiya      reruitt de of  

         Sheet No. 0 2 

          Parcel No. 135  
 
EOG 04 - 0002/8 
 
 

REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 34 of Block 4, 
contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320333, situated in the Village of  Hedeniya within the Grama Niladhari Division of No.  472 - 
Hedeniya in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, referred to in 
Notice No. 32/0575 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 1964/27 of 27th April, 2016 in terms 
of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

 

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
   

              (Hectare) 

 

 1:34 0 .0 359 Thenne G edara  M ahinda  G t narathna   611297947V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    No. 373/B/2, M edav ela  Road,  

    Hedeniya,  W erellag a m a   

 
 
EOG 04 - 0002/9 
 



8 A 

 

III යකොටව - ශ්‍රී ඼ංකා ප්‍රජාාාා්ත්‍රික වමාජාලාදී ජානරජායේ ි ව ශෙය඾඿ ගැවට් පත්‍රය - 2025.04.01 
Part  III – GAZETTE EXTRA ORDINARY OF THE DEMOCRATIC SOCIALIST REPUBLIC OF SRI LANKA – 01.04.2025 

REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 34 of Block 7, 
contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320333, situated in the Village of  Hedeniya within the Grama Niladhari Division of No.  472 - 
Hedeniya in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, referred to in 
Notice No. 32/0602 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2004/42 of 30th January, 2017 in 
terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
  (Hectare) 

 

 1:34 0 .0 0 12 Praderhiya  Saaha  Harirpattt v a   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 
    Thiththapajjala, Werellagama 
    
EOG 04 - 0002/10 
 
 

REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 147, 1 : 149, 1 : 151 
and 1 : 198 of Block 2, contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320461, situated in the Village of  polwaththa within the Grama Niladhari 
Division of No.  420 - Polwatta in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of 
Central, referred to in Notice No. 32/0692 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2123/46 of 
15th May, 2019 in terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

 

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
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SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
   

               (Hectare) 

 

 1:147 0 .0 10 0  Barnaya k e Nilam e   Ft ll 1rt Clarr St aject to the  _ 

    Sri M aha  Pattini Dev alaya      leare of 19 yearr  

         from  / 0./ 0.1/ 06   

         K att g a rtota  

         to Heenatig ala   

         Pathiranag e Ant ra   

         Pathirana of No. 01.63,  

         “Ridm a  Niv ara” 

         G ohag oda  Road, 

         Polv atta, 

         K att g a rtota  

         W ith the rig ht  

         to accerr v ith  

         reruitt de of  

         Sheet No. 0 1  

         Parcel No. 150   

 1:149 0 .0 0 41 Barnaya k e Nilam e   Ft ll 1rt Clarr St aject to the  _ 

    Sri M aha  Pattini Dev alaya      leare of 19 yearr  

         from  / 0./ 0.1/ 06   

         K att g a rtota  

         to Heenatig ala   

         Pathiranag e Ant ra   

         Pathirana of No. 01.63,  

         “Ridm a  Niv ara” 

         G ohag oda  Road, 

         Polv atta, 

         K att g a rtota  

         W ith the rig ht  

         to accerr v ith  

         reruitt de of  

         Sheet No. 0 1 

          Parcel No. 150   

 1:151 0 .0 0 34 Barnaya k e Nilam e   Ft ll 1rt Clarr St aject to the  _ 

    Sri M aha  Pattini Dev alaya      leare of 19 yearr  

         from  / 0./ 0.1/ 06   

         K att g a rtota  

         to Heenatig ala   

         Pathiranag e Ant ra   

         Pathirana of No. 01.63,  

         “Ridm a  Niv ara” 

         G ohag oda  Road, 

         Polv atta, 

         K att g a rtota  

         W ith the rig ht  

         to accerr v ith  

         reruitt de of  

         Sheet No. 0 1  

         Parcel No. 150   

 1:198 0 .0 10 3 The State   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ –  
      
 
EOG 04 - 0002/11 
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REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 107 of Block 5, 
contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320465, situated in the Village of  Mdawala within the Grama Niladhari Division of No.  484 - 
Medawala in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, referred to in 
Notice No. 32/0658 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2089/36 of 19th September, 2018 in 
terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
  (Hectare) 

 

 1:10 7 0 .2221 W ijek oon M t diyanrelag e Irt rhan 941710 875V Ft ll 1rt Clarr St aject to the  _ 

    Harinda  Bandara       life interert of  

    No. 1/63, Doraneg a m a  Road,     W ijek oon   

    M edav ala, Harirpattt v a     M t diyanrelag e  

         Parack ra m arathna  

         Bandara  and Shanthi  

         K t m ari Randeniya     
 
EOG 04 - 0002/12 
 
 

REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 3 of Block 3, 
contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320468, situated in the Village of  Bothota within the Grama Niladhari Division of No.  483 - 
Bothota in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, referred to in Notice 
No. 32/0692 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2156/25 of 02nd January, 2020 in terms of 
Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

 

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
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SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
   

               (Hectare) 

 

 1:3 0 .3510  Vihare W alav v e Raja k art na   520 551557V Ft ll 1rt Clarr St aject to the  _ 

    Rajapa k rha   Nav arathna      life interert of  

    M t diyanrelag e G a m ini M edag oda      M edag oda   

    No. 19/C, Bothota, M edav ala,     Viharev alav v e  

    Harirpattt v a      Heri M edag oda  

 
 
EOG 04 - 0002/13 
 
 

REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 91, 1 : 92 and  
1 : 149 of Block 2, contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320474, situated in the Village of  Rajapihilla within the Grama Niladhari 
Division of No.  463 - Rajapihilla in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of 
Central, referred to in Notice No. 32/0823 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2304/67 of 
05th November, 2022 in terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

 

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
   

                (Hectare) 

 

 1:91 0 .0 0 23 Priuate   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ To accerr  

           Sheet No. 0 1  

          Parcel  

          Nos. 90    

           and 92 

 1:92 0 .0 240  Viyana G edara  Nilanthi Deuik a   1970 50 10 0 935 Ft ll 1rt Clarr W ith the rig ht  _ 

    G t naring he      to accerr v ith  

    No. 226/A/1, Pattiyav atta, K andy     reruitt de of  

         Sheet No. 0 1  

         Parcel No. 91  
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SCHEDULE - (Contd.) 

       Particulars Particulars 
Sheet No.     Class and regarding if  
 and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal  
       Injunction  law 

 (Hectare) 

 1:149 0 .0 446 Rajapa k rha  Panthiye G edara   580 36170 6V Ft ll 1rt Clarr W ith the rig ht  _ 

    W ijetht ng a       to accerr v ith  

    No. 1/10 , Pattiyav atta, Rajapihilla      reruitt de of  

         Sheet No. 0 1  

         Parcel No. 154  
 
EOG 04 - 0002/14 
 
 

REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 30, 1 : 31, 1 : 32,  
1 : 33, 1 : 45, 1 : 48, 1 : 49, 1 : 50, 1 : 53, 1 : 56, 1 : 103, 1 : 108, 1 : 113, 1 : 116, 1 : 118, 1 : 123, 1 : 124, 1 : 129, 1 : 137 and 1 : 145 of 
Block 2, contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320475, situated in the Village of  Endaruthenna within the Grama Niladhari Division of 
No.  464 - Endaruthenna in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, 
referred to in Notice No. 32/0881 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2332/58 of 20th 
August, 2023 in terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
  (Hectare) 

 

 1:30  0 .0 181 M adar Sa  Sara  Um m a  596371760 V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    No. 81, Ulladt pitiya, W erellag a m a  

 1:31 0 .0 0 42 M adar Sa  Sara  Um m a  596371760 V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    No. 81, Ulladt pitiya, W erellag a m a  

 1:32 0 .0 128 M adar Sa  Sara  Um m a  596371760 V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    No. 81, Ulladt pitiya, W erellag a m a  

 1:33 0 .0 20 1 M adar Sa  Sara  Um m a  596371760 V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    No. 81, Ulladt pitiya, W erellag a m a  

 1:45 0 .0 488 M t ha m m ad Hanipa  Badt lt ddin  60 0 822799V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    Other Nam er- M t ha m m ad Hanifa   

    Baddt din 

    No. 49, Ulladt pitiya, W erellag a m a  
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SCHEDULE - (Contd.) 

       Particulars Particulars 
Sheet No.     Class and regarding if  
 and    National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal  
       Injunction  law 

 (Hectare) 

 1:48 0 .0 0 15 The State   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ Drain  

 1:49 0 .0 260  Ilyar Fatim a  Rizana  736982366V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    No. 13/1 A, Endart thenna, Nt g av ela  

 1:50  0 .0 0 0 7 Priuate   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ Ditch ct t for  

          drainag e 

          Sheet No. 0 1  

          Parcel Nos. 49,  

           53, 54  

          and 55  

 1:53 0 .0 199 Illyar Um m t  Sapina  818255489V Ft ll 1rt Clarr W ith the rig ht  _ 

    No. 13/1B, Endart thenna,     to accerr v ith  

    Nt g av ela      reruitt de of  

         Sheet No. 0 1  

         Parcel No. 56  

 1:56 0 .0 0 76 Priuate   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ To accerr  

          Parcel 

          Sheet No. 0 1  

           Nos. 52, 53  

          and 55  

 1:10 3 0 .0 260  M oham m ad Naeem  M oha m m ad Fairal 197126410 0 41  Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    No. 33/2/D, Endart thenna, Nt g av ela  

 1:10 8 0 .0 127 Priuate   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ To accerr 

            rheet No. 0 1 

           Parcel 

           Nos. 10 7  

          and 10 9 

 1:113 0 .0 180  Reuerend Aadt l Latif Rirana  775453621V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    No. 33/2/D, Endart thenna, Nt g av ela  

 1:116 0 .0 127 Praderhiya  Saaha  Harirpattt v a   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ Road  

 1:118 0 .0 0 0 9 The State   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ Drain  

 1:123 0 .0 484 Noorani Jt m m a  M arjid  Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    Noorani Jt m m a  M arjid,  

    Endart thenna,  Nt g av ela  

 1:124 0 .0 10 2 Noorani Jt m m a  M arjid  Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    Noorani Jt m m a  M arjid,  

    Endart thenna,  Nt g av ela  

 1:129 0 .0 334 Ham dt n M t ha m m adt  Anv ar Deen 530 6620 20 V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    No. 28/B, Endart thenna, Nt g av ela  

 1:137 0 .0 0 19 The State   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ Trenched drain  

 1:145 0 .10 29 Praderhiya  Saaha  Harirpattt v a   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ Road  

 
      
EOG 04 - 0002/15 
 
 

REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 64 and 1 : 105 of 
Block 4, contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320475, situated in the Village of  Endaruthenna within the Grama Niladhari Division of 
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No.  464 - Endaruthenna in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, 
referred to in Notice No. 32/0931 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2363/38 of 20th 
December, 2023 in terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
  (Hectare) 

 

 1:64 0 .0 0 10  Nt g av ela  Pag narathana Him i  19763570 4334  Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    Sri Chethiyag iri Tem ple,  

    Batt  Am ae,  Nt g av ela  

 1:10 5 0 .1839 M oham m ad Rapik  Aadt l M alik  680 861366V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    No. 32/2, Endart thenna, Nt g av ela  
 

EOG 04 - 0002/16 
 
 

REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 62, 1 : 70 and  
1 : 145 of Block 1, contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320479, situated in the Village of  Balawathgoda within the Grama Niladhari 
Division of No.  466 - Ulladupitiya West in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the 
Province of Central, referred to in Notice No. 32/0923 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 
2358/36 of 14th November, 2023 in terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  
  

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
  (Hectare) 
 

 1:62 0 .0 445 Berak ara  G edara  Prem a riri  7312230 76V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    No. 222/14, Balav athg oda,  

    W erellag a m a  
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SCHEDULE - (Contd.) 

       Particulars Particulars 
      Class and regarding if  
    National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal  
       Injunction  law 

 (Hectare) 

 1:70  0 .1612 K alog aha  G edara  St jith Art na K t m ara   822452990 V Ft ll 1rt Clarr St aject to the  _ 

    G t nav ardhana       life interert of  

    No. 220 /2/A, Balav athg oda,     Rajapa k rha   

    W erellag a m a      K art nadhipathi  

         K alog aha  G edara   

         G t nav ardhana and  

         anav ala  G edara   

         Prem a  G t nav ardhana  

 1:145 0 .1716 Anav ala  G edara  Art na Sarath K t m ara   810 430 591V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    No. 218/2, Balav athg oda,  

    W erellag a m a  
 
EOG 04 - 0002/17 
 
 

REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 4, 1 : 11, 1 : 14,  
1 : 16 and 1 : 114 of Block 2, contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320479, situated in the Village of  Ulladupitiya within the Grama 
Niladhari Division of No.  466 - Ulladupitiya West in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in 
the Province of Central, referred to in Notice No. 32/0945 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette 
No. 2371/63 of 17th February, 2024 in terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
  (Hectare) 

 

 1:4 0 .0 0 95 Praderhiya  Saaha  Harirpattt v a   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ Road  

 1:11 0 .0 664 The State   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ Canal Road  

 1:14 0 .0 787 Praderhiya  Saaha  Harirpattt v a   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ Road  

 1:16 0 .0 0 57 The State   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ Canal  

 1:114 0 .0 0 19 Praderhiya  Saaha  Harirpattt v a   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ Tt a v ell and  

            accerr  Road  
 

EOG 04 - 0002/18 
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REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 51, 1 : 52, 1 : 54,  
1 : 55, 1 : 61, 1 : 102 and 1 : 103 of Block 3, contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320479, situated in the Village of  Ulladupitiya within 
the Grama Niladhari Division of No.  466 - Ulladupitiya West in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of 
Kandy, in the Province of Central, referred to in Notice No. 32/0946 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the 
Gazette No. 2371/63 of 17th February, 2024 in terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

 

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
   

                (Hectare) 

 

 1:51 0 .0 0 60    Priuate  Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ To accerr  

           Sheet No. 0 1  

           Parcel Nos. 50 , 

           63 and 66 

 1:52 0 .0 890    Priuate  Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ To accerr  

           Sheet No. 0 1  

           Parcel Nos. 21, 

          22, 23, 25,  

          28, 30 , 31,  

          33, 50 ,  

          53, 54, 62,  

          63, 64,  

          84 and 86 

 1:54 0 .1791 M adav ala  Ek anaya k a  M t diyanrelag e   811973122V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    Nirhantha  Bandara  Ek anaya k a  

    No. 14/6, Polk ott v a, Ulladt pitiya,  

    W erellag a m a  

 1:55 0 .240 0  M adav ala  Ek anaya k a  M t diyanrelag e   19823650 0 817  Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    K orala  Bandara  M adav ala   

    No. 14/2, Polk ott v a, Ulladt pitiya,  

    W erellag a m a  

 1:61 0 .0 628 Polk ott v e W alav v e Nilt rha  M ithra   19793130 3219  Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    Polk ott v a   

    No. 14/3 A, Ulladt pitiya, W erellag a m a  

 1:10 2 0 .0 40 6 Vidana G edara  Dhant rhk a  Sri Lak   9220 5230 1V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    Am araring he  

    No. 4/4, Pattiyag oda, W erellag a m a  

 1:10 3 0 .0 868 Lenrt v a  Henayale G edara  Siril  196220 0 0 1683  Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    G nanarathna   

    No. 1/4, Pattiyag oda, W erellag a m a  
 
EOG 04 - 0002/19 
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REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 52, 1 : 54 and 1 : 56 
of Block 6, contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320480, situated in the Village of  Arambegama within the Grama Niladhari Division of 
No.  470 - Arambegama in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, 
referred to in Notice No. 32/0896 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2345/29 of 15th 
August, 2023 in terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  
  

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
  (Hectare) 

 

 1:52 0 .0 276 M t diyanrelag e St jeev a  Chandana  750 752519V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    G t narek ara   

    No. 177/9/A, Aram aeg a m a  W atta,  

    W erellag a m a  

 1:54 0 .0 161 M t diyanrelag e St jeev a  Chandana  750 752519V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    G t narek ara   

    No. 177/9/A, Aram aeg a m a  W atta,  

    W erellag a m a  

 1:56 0 .0 247 Lendara  G edara  Nirorha  Priyadarrhani  768431370 V Ft ll 1rt Clarr W ith the rig ht  _ 

    No. 177 B/5, Aram aeg a m a  W atta,     to accerr v ith  

    W erellag a m a      reruitt de of  

         Sheet No. 0 1  

         Parcel No. 55  
 
EOG 04 - 0002/20 
 

REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 92 of Block 8, 
contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320480, situated in the Village of  Arambegama within the Grama Niladhari Division of No.  470 - 
Arambegama in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, referred to in 
Notice No. 32/0943 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2370/29 of 09th February, 2024 in 
terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  
  

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
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SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
   

              (Hectare) 

 

 1:92 0 .0 0 85 Priuate   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ To accerr 

          Sheet No. 0 1  

           Parcel No. 93  
 
EOG 04 - 0002/21 
 
 

REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 8 of Block 4, 
contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320487, situated in the Village of  Thiththapajjala within the Grama Niladhari Division of No.  462 
- Thittapajjala North in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, referred 
to in Notice No. 32/0681 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2114/34 of 14th March, 2019 in 
terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

 

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
  (Hectare) 

 

 1:8 0 .1775 Niyt n Cherhan Dant rdha  Ilt k g oda   19953430 3664  Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    No. 179/1, G ora k a g aha  Road,  

    Borella,  

    C0lom ao 0 8  
 
EOG 04 - 0002/22 
 
 

REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 27 of Block 5, 
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contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320487, situated in the Village of  Thiththapajjala within the Grama Niladhari Division of No.  462 
- Thittapajjala North in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, referred 
to in Notice No. 32/0695 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2131/45 of 11th July, 2019 in 
terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  
  

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
  (Hectare) 

 

 1:27 0 .1832 Palik a  K t m ariha m i Paleepana   656671785V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    No. 70 , Nt g av ela  
 
EOG 04 - 0002/23 
 
 

REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 84, 1 : 85, 1 : 93 
and 1 : 97 of Block 2, contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320492, situated in the Village of  Hiriyalagammana within the Grama 
Niladhari Division of No.  455 - Hiriyalagammana in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in 
the Province of Central, referred to in Notice No. 32/0818 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette 
No. 2297/05 of 12th September, 2022 in terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  
  

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
   

               (Hectare) 
 

 1:84 0 .0 20 7 Thiththapa jjala  G ora k av aththe G edara   590 90 0 648V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    Nihal Jayaring he 

    No. 33, Hiriyalag a m m ana  ,  

    W erellag a m a  
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SCHEDULE - (Contd.) 

       Particulars Particulars 
Sheet No.     Class and regarding if  
 and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal  
       Injunction  law 

 (Hectare) 

 1:85 0 .0 0 52 K art nav elli M alv ev e G edara   69630 0 810 V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    W athrala  Priyang ik a  M alv ev a   

    No. 252/1, Thiththapa jjala  ,  

    W erellag a m a  

 1:93 0 .0 240  Upt l Ranatht ng a    5730 60 288V Ft ll 1rt Clarr St aject to the  _ 

    No. 27/2, Barig a m a  , W erellag a m a     life interert of  

         Adhik ara m   

         M t diyanrelag e  

         Biro M enik a  

 1:97 0 .0 126 Bok alav ela  G edara  St nethra  K athi 196950 40 1136  Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    M endir  

    “Yarhidha“, No. 27, Barig a m a  ,  

    W erellag a m a  
 
EOG 04 - 0002/24 
 
 

REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 55 of Block 5, 
contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320492, situated in the Village of  Hiriyalagammana within the Grama Niladhari Division of No.  
455 - Hiriyalagammana in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, 
referred to in Notice No. 32/0885 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2325/36 of 29th March, 
2023 in terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
   

  (Hectare) 

 

 1:55 0 .0 689 Ranatht ng a  Stenli Sam ara k k odi  610 751156V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    No. 139/3, Hiriyalag a m m ana,  

    W erellag a m a  
 
EOG 04 - 0002/25 
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REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 33 of Block 6, 
contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320492, situated in the Village of  Barigama within the Grama Niladhari Division of No.  455 - 
Hiriyalagammana in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, referred to 
in Notice No. 32/0899 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2345/29 of 15th August, 2023 in 
terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
   

              (Hectare) 

 

 1:33 0 .0 253 Dam aag olle G edara  St m anav athi  54520 10 38V Ft ll 1rt Clarr W ith the rig ht  _ 

    No. 130 , Rt v anpt ra, W erellag a m a     to accerr v ith  

         reruitt de of  

         Sheet No. 0 1 

          Parcel No. 34  
 
EOG 04 - 0002/26 
 
 

REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 24 of Block 8, 
contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320492, situated in the Village of  Barigama within the Grama Niladhari Division of No.  455 - 
Hiriyalagammana in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, referred to 
in Notice No. 32/0944 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2370/29 of 09th February, 2024 in 
terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

 

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
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SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
  (Hectare) 

 

 1:24 0 .0 129 Praderhiya  Saaha  Harirpattt v a  – Ft ll 1rt Clarr –  Road

     
EOG 04 - 0002/27 
 
 
 

REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 133 and 1 : 139 of 
Block 2, contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320499, situated in the Village of  Dadahogama within the Grama Niladhari Division of 
No.  449 - Dadahogama in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, 
referred to in Notice No. 32/0706 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2163/39 of 22nd 
February, 2020 in terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

 

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
  (Hectare) 

 

 1:133 0 .140 8 K iv t ldeniye Herath M t diyanrelag e   1990 1950 3880   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    Dant k a  Dim t tht  Bandara   

    K art narathna   

    No. 249/3 C, Doradeniya,  

    K t lt g a m m ana  

 1:139 0 .160 7 K iv t ldeniye Herath M t diyanrelag e   1990 1950 3880   Ft ll 1rt Clarr St aject to the  _ 

    Dant k a  Dim t tht  Bandara      life interert of  

    K art narathna        Ek iriye G edara   

    No. 249/3 C, Doradeniya,     Herath   

     K t lt g a m m ana      M t diyanrelag e  

         Birom enik e  

         K art narathna, 

          K it ldeniye Herath  

         M t diyanrelag e  

         Udayang a  

          Nirhantha   
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SCHEDULE - (Contd.) 

       Particulars Particulars 
Sheet No.      Class and regarding if  
 and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal  
       Injunction  law 

         K art narathna 

          and K a k t randa   

         M t diyanrelag e 

          Lok t m enik e Nav arathna   

         W ith the rig ht  

         to accerr v ith  

         reruitt de of  

         Sheet No. 0 1  

         Parcel No. 126  
 
EOG 04 - 0002/28 
 
 

REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 32 and 1 : 38 of 
Block 4, contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320499, situated in the Village of  Dadahogama within the Grama Niladhari Division of 
No.  449 - Dadahogama in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, 
referred to in Notice No. 32/0743 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2221/41 of 31st March, 
2021 in terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
   

               (Hectare) 

 

 1:32 0 .1962 Praderhiya  Saaha  Harirpattt v a   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ Road  

 1:38 0 .0 0 88   The State  Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ Canal  

 
      
EOG 04 - 0002/29 
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REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 91 of Block 1, 
contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320505, situated in the Village of  Kulugammana within the Grama Niladhari Division of No.  447 - 
Kulugammana in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, referred to in 
Notice No. 32/0730 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2210/58 of 15th January, 2021 in 
terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
  (Hectare) 

 

 1:91 0 .0 70 5 K t lt g a m m anak ande Dadahom a   583480 897V Ft ll 1rt Clarr W ith the rig ht  _ 

    G edara   W im alaring he     to accerr v ith  

    No. 11/1, K t lt g a m m ana, K andy    reruitt de of  

         Sheet No. 0 1  

         Parcel No. 93  
 
EOG 04 - 0002/30 
 

 
REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 

 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 2 : 1 of Block 5, 
contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320505, situated in the Village of  Kulugammana within the Grama Niladhari Division of No.  447 - 
Kulugammana in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, referred to in 
Notice No. 32/0784 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2262/63 of 15th January, 2022 in 
terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

 

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
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SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
  (Hectare) 

 

 2:1 0 .0 177 Aaeyrathna  M t diyanrelag e Niranjan 8528430 12V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    Bandara  Aaeyrathna   

    No. 166/2, K t lt g a m m ana  
 
EOG 04 - 0002/31 
 

 
REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 

 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 3 : 1 and 3 : 2 of 
Block 6, contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320505, situated in the Village of  Kulugammana within the Grama Niladhari Division of 
No.  447 - Kulugammana in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, 
referred to in Notice No. 32/0800 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2284/10 of 15th June, 
2022 in terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

 

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
   

               (Hectare) 

 

 3:1 0 .0 759 Daranaya k a  M t diyanrelahe St m ithra   19765470 3284  Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    Daranaya k a   

    No. 6/3, K adt ha  Pahala  M t dali W atta   

 3:2 0 .1180  Daranaya k a  M t diyanrelag e Daranaya k a   7321520 0 8V Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ _ 

    No. 123/1/A, Aram ae Hot re,  

    K t lt g a m m ana,  

    K andy 
 
EOG 04 - 0002/32 
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REGISTRATION  OF  TITLE ACT, No.  21 OF  1998 
 

Declaration  of  Determination  of  the  Commissioner  of  Title  Settlement  under  Section  14 
 
BY virtue of the powers vested in me under Section 14 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998, I, the undersigned, hereby 
declare my determination as set out in the Schedule appended hereto in regard to the  title to parcel of Land Nos. 1 : 19 of Block 7, 
contained in the Cadastral Map No. 320505, situated in the Village of  Kulugammana within the Grama Niladhari Division of No.  447 
- Kulugammana in the Divisional Secretary's Division of Harispattuwa, in the District of Kandy, in the Province of Central, referred to 
in Notice No. 32/0817 calling for claims to land parcels which was duly published in the Gazette No. 2297/05 of 12th September, 
2022 in terms of Section 12 of the Registration of Title Act, No.21 of 1998. 
 

 P. C.  D.  SIGERA, 

 Commissioner General  of Land Title Settlement.  

  

 

Land Title Settlement Department, 

Op. 1200/6, “Njijlatia Nfeura”, 

Rajamalwatta Road, 

Battaramulla, 

14th October, 2024. 
 

SCHEDULE 
       Particulars Particulars 
 Sheet     Class and regarding if  
 No. and   National  Extent     Nature   Mortgages subject 
 Parcel Extent Full Name/s of Owner/s Identity Owned of Encumbrances to any  
 No.  and Address  Card No.  Title pending form of  
       Adjudication special or 
       and  personal 
       Injunction  law 
   
  (Hectare) 

 

 1:19 0 .0 0 45 The State   Ft ll 1rt Clarr _ Canal  

 
      
EOG 04 - 0002/33 
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